




 

Classroom News………... 
Second Grade Class  

By Lori Svitak 

 We are starting our fourth week of school and the students are 
adjusting to the changes very well.  It is good to be back in school and 
hope we all stay healthy so we can continue our in person studies. 
 We jumped right into our academics.  During reading, we read a 
story about astronauts and space.  The students were very interested in 
this so we spent some extra time looking for interesting articles and 
videos about space on the internet.  This week we are learning about 
deserts.  I have family that live in and near the desert, so I have lots of fun 

stories to share. 
 In science, we are learning about the needs of plants and animals.  We figured out quickly 
that they both have some of the same needs.  We will be making habitats for animals with craft materials.  Stay tuned for 
pictures next time. 
 In math, we have been reviewing math concepts from last year.  This has included; telling time, odd and even 

numbers, patterns, ordinal numbers, and adding doubles.  The students 
have done very well.  They especially enjoy pattern-making with blocks. 
 On Monday and Friday mornings the students get to create with 
STEM bins.  What is STEM?  Stem stand for science, technology, 
engineering, and mathematics.  It has become a favorite time for most of 
the students, as they have many options to create with and ideas to 
choose from. 

Happy Birthday to Isabella Songco, Mila Miller, and Rheanne Owens    

Fifth Grade Class  
By Liz Salazar 

 Fifth grade is off to a great start!  We have been working very hard to learn 
5th grade procedures.  We have been trying to incorporate distance learning for 
two of our 5th graders, and work to include them in our in class activities, like our 
science experiments.  We have been trying to use Seesaw to complete some 
activities for writing and other classes.  We plan to utilize Seesaw more in the future 

in various ways…we are just trying to become more 
confident with this platform.    

 The fifth graders have been reading novels in their 
reading circles.  The books being read are: Tuck Everlasting by Natalie Babbitt, 
Because of Winn-Dixie by Kate Di Camilio, Rascal by 
Sterling North, and The Lemonade War by Jacqueline 
Davies.  We are also working on various reading 

comprehension skills in addition to our reading circles.  In math, we are 
reviewing basic operations skills.   In science, we are studying about matter 
and what makes up matter.  We have done a few experiments to look at 
various properties of different substances.  


